
July 24th 1922.

My dear Currie,

I was very glad to hear from you that Major 
Purse did good work at the Winnipeg Conference.
I think he has returned very satisfied with his trip 
and I hope we shall have succeeded in starting 
something that will add to the careers open to 
adventurous youth at your Universities as well as 
fei have done something which in the long run will 
help to strengthen Canada's realisation of the 
fact that she owns an iinpire.

1 have given a line of introduction to 
you to Neville Chamberlain, Mr. Joseph Chamberlain's 
second son. He has taken^, among many other public 
activities; a great interest in the development of 
Birmingham University and I am sure you will like to 
meet him.

Many thanks for your kind line of congratula­
tions on my Privy Councillorship.


